CHEROKEE PUBLIC LIBRARY

POLICY

Safe Child
The library staff does not provide child care service. Children age 7 and under are expected to be  accompanied by a parent, caregiver or sibling at least 10 years of age or older during their entire stay at the library except when they are in the programming room for story time or another activity. Children age 8 and over may be left unattended at the discretion of a responsible adult with the approval of the library staff. If the adult feels it is unsafe for the child to be in the building, on the grounds or to exit the premises without supervision, then the child should not be left unattended. 

Children should have emergency contact information with them. Both children and adults need to be aware of library hours, especially closing time. The library staff will wait for 15 minutes past closing time with any unaccompanied child thought too young to be left alone. After that time the police will be called if the parent cannot be contacted.

One warning to correct behavior will be given to a child or accompanying parent/caregiver if the situation warrants it. A second reprimand will result in the patron(s) being asked to leave the building and/or grounds. Library staff members will not comment on or attempt to correct behavior exhibited by a parent or caregiver towards a child unless the child appears to be in immediate physical danger. At that time the parent or caregiver will be advised that the police may be called.
Library staff members have the right to ascertain what a “reasonable” length of time is for any unaccompanied child to be at the library. Decisions will be made based on that child’s behavior. When a problem occurs a written report will be filed with the director and parents will be contacted if deemed necessary.

Students who are absent from school due to illness will be asked to leave the library. The library staff will not be responsible for contacting a parent or the school district in the case of absence from school.

Parents and caregivers, not library staff, are responsible for the actions 
and safety of children visiting the library and its grounds. 






                             5/6/15
